

To: Chairperson and PS&T Committee

From: Matthew Lew, PE, Civil Engineer

Through: Carl Goldsmith, Director of Public Works

Date: March 1, 2018

Subject: March Meeting Item — Broadview Avenue Parking Restriction

Public Works received a resident request regarding a no parking restriction on Broadview Avenue. The resident stated that they have encountered occupied trucks that park on the street adjacent to the new Thortons truck gas station. One residence (the requester), Thorntons Gas Station, and Lombard Assembly lie on this street. On February 21, the Village sent written notification of a proposed restriction to Thorntons Gas Station and Lombard Assembly, and no comments were received. To accommodate the business, residential, and non-profit land uses, a normal business hours restriction of Monday-Friday, 7 a.m. to 4 p.m., is proposed. Large trucks access the station from North Avenue via Broadview Avenue. These trucks (including semi-trailers) have large turning radii which may interfere with parked vehicles along Broadview Avenue. Due to these factors, Village staff is recommending a business hours parking restriction on both sides of Broadview Avenue from North Avenue to the dead end.

Staff recommends approval of the proposed parking restriction.



